SHELBY COUNTY CO-OP JULY, AUGUST, SEPTEMBER 2018

Volume 9, Issue 3





WWW.SHELBYCOUNTYCO-OP.COM

Access Your Account 24-7 with our web portal to your personal account. Using your account number with Shelby County Co-op and your personalized password, you can access all the details associated with your customer experience with Shelby County Co-op!

Pay your bill by credit/debit card or ACH direct ACCOUNT STATEMENT

Review & print invoices (anything with a blue underline can be accessed) ACCOUNT STATEMENT Review your Patronage PATRONAGE

Print your 1099-PATR for your taxes PATRONAGE (CLICK ON Local & Regional Equity)

Print an annual purchases report YEAR END

Order LP gas **ENERGY ORDER**

Order Petroleum products (coming soon!)

Watch for training sessions to be held at our Rays Crossing and West Branch Crops locations coming in July and August 2018!

Can't wait? Call our offices and we will walk you through set-up. 317-398-6655

L.P. Summer Fill

Board Meetings:

- July 23, 2018
- August 27, 2018
- September 24, 2018

 \sim

Meeting held 4th Monday of each month at 7:30 pm

Shelby County Co-op Conference Room

2350 E State Road 44 Shelbyille, IN



Summer Fill on L.P. tanks is in full swing right now. Have you let Shelby County Co-op know that you are ready for a summer fill? If you have not already sent in your summer fill reply, please call the office and get on the list. **317-392-5677**

- ⇒ Competitive Summer Fill Rates
- ⇒ Ordering & Payment Online, 24 hours a day
- ⇒ 24/7 Emergency Service
- ⇒ Budget Payment Plan Available

Spring

Season

Success!

What a Spring Season we had in the agronomy sector of Indiana and Shelby County! Shelby County Coop's crops department was ready to go and had to wait on the rains to pass. Once farmers were in the fields we were right there with them.

Our crop employees put in many long days of 12 to 18 hours. We had too many days in a row, without a day off, to count. The management sends out a big "THANK YOU!" to everyone that worked those long hours. You did a great job of servicing our patrons.

Shelby County Co-op had product available when local competitors were unable to provide product to their farmers. We were able to capitalize on those extra gallons, without missing anything for our long time patrons.

Mike Gibson, Ray's Crossing Branch Manager said,

"The crops branches work together to help get all the spraying, spreading and deliveries done. I want to personally thank everyone for their help. I am truly grateful to everyone who contributed this season."

Isaac Hinkle, West Branch Manager, said, "Every employee in the crops department deserves a giant pat on the back. They worked several tough days in row."







It has been a year since the death of Mike Mills' daughter, Erin, who was taken violently on June 11, 2017. To celebrate her life and support Mike and his family, we wore purple, Erin's favorite color, on June 11th.



Shelby County Volume 9, Issue 3 Page 3 Co-op Newsletter



2018 marks the 10th anniversary for FUELING FREE-DOM. On Friday June 22 between noon and 5 p.m. at **McCalip's** CountryMark in Fairland, Quick Pix in Shelbyville and **United Energy** at Fountaintown, Shelby County Co-op and Country-Mark donated 50 cents per gallon to the Shelbyville National Guard Family Readiness Group for every gallon of premium quality fuel sold. We were able to donate \$4884.95 from the fuel sold at these 3 stations!

Family Readiness Groups fund activities for troops and their families. Many of the Family Readiness Groups use their funds to host summer picnics, hold Christmas dinners, send packages to deployed soldiers, and offer after-school programs for children of American soldiers.

Fueling Freedom 2018 had 39 CountryMark Stations participate and together, we sold 111,681 gallons of quality CountryMark fuels. Checks went to 28 National **Guard Family Readiness** Groups in three states for a total of \$53.840.50. Customers donated an additional \$8798.33, which brought the total donation to \$62,638.83. 100% of the proceeds from Fueling Freedom will go to support the Shelby County National Guard Family Readiness Groups.

Thank you to everyone that stopped by the McCalip's, United Energy and Quick Pix stations and filled up with premium quality CountryMark fuel.

FOR SALE 1988 Super Duty Ford Ton Truck

Please submit a sealed bid
To Neil Smith by Noon
August 6th, 2018
Any question, call Neil
317-398-6655



With Deepest Sympathy

Mr. Phillip Eugene Boring, of New Palestine, passed away at age 78 on March 17, 2018. Phillip was the son of the late Eugene and Bernice Boring, and beloved husband of Janice.

Phillip is survived by his daughters, Rebecca (Jörg), Amy (John) and Susan (Larry); grandchildren, Allison (Addison), Aaron, Nathan (Moriah) and Emily; and, brother, Gary (Karyl). He was preceded in death by his sister, Kay.

He attended Moral Township School for grades 1-12. Phillip graduated from Purdue University, where he played basketball and rowed with the Purdue Crew. After graduating from Purdue, he served in the U.S. Army and then returned home to the family farm.

Phillip was a respected farmer in Shelby County. Boring Farms was founded by Phillip's great-grandfather in 1853. Phillip expanded Boring Farms and started his own corporation, LOI, with Janice. He served the Purdue Farm Policy Group. Indiana Farm Management Association, Indiana Pork Producers, International Flying Farmers and the Tomato Growers Association. He received awards and recognitions for his success and innovation in agriculture, including the Certificate of Distinction from Purdue University and the Roman Romanowski Award. He was a valued member of the Shelby County Co-op Board of Directors for 20 years.

Shelby County Co-op

Bulk Rate U.S. Postage PAID Shelbyville, IN Permit No: 3

2350 E State Road 44 Shelbyville, Indiana 46176

Phone: 317-398-6655 Fax: 317-421-2089

E-mail: t.roberts@shelbycountyco-op.com

We are on the web!

Pay Online! Order Online!

Shelbycountyco-op.com

Helping Farmers Help Themselves



ACE is the place to fill your grill propane tank or RV propane tank!

Stop by your Shelbyville Ace Hardware to get TOPPED OFF! You don't need to change out your whole tank of LP gas for your grill or RV. Ace Hardware has a filling station!



Stop by today and never run out of LP gas in your tank again!

Monday to Friday: 7:30 AM to 6:00 PM

Saturday: 7:30 AM to 5:00 PM Sunday: 10:00 AM to 3:00 PM







After more than 52 years of serving our Shelby County Co-op and using the same company pickup for 14 years, Dave Barnes was caught by surprise when our co-op gave him the title to his pickup. "I am extremely pleased and humbled, what can I say but "Thank You" was Dave's reply. His Silver 2003 GMC has become a part of Dave's life and will continue to be a part of his life. Manager Frey said when he asked the board to consider allowing Dave to have ownership they said it would set a president that would be no problem in the future for any employee serving more than 50 years to our co-op.

